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Airbus welcomes the opportunity to reply to the BHRRC which is as follows:

Airbus’ business activities with the European Border and Coast Guard Agency (Frontex) – an
official EU agency – are very formal and fully transparent. The Airbus subsidiary, Airbus
Defence and Space Airborne Solutions (ADAS) and its long-term partner Israel Aerospace
Industries (IAI), were awarded a contract by Frontex in 2020 to provide medium altitude long
endurance maritime surveillance services through Remotely Piloted Aircraft Systems (RPAS).

The main mission of the RPAS is to support search and rescue missions. Other services can
also include providing assistance to Member States and non-EU countries in border surveillance
operations against criminal acts like terrorism, drug smuggling, human trafficking or illegal
shipping.

The RPAS are equipped with a sensor package only, consisting of a daylight and infrared
camera as well as a maritime patrol radar and ship transponder identification.
This information received from the RPAS is transmitted to the Frontex command and control
centre as well as to centres of the respective Coast Guards.


